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 GREETERS 

(Chair: Gary Sullivan) 

SPIRITUAL VALUES 

(Chair: Ed Timmer) 

RAFFLE 

(Chair: Lon Coppernoll) 

Feb 06 Charles Mowbray Wiley Kessinger Ed Timmer Fred Wiltse 

Feb 13 John Janes Jack Biddick Glen Jablonka Paul Neitzel 

Feb 20 Tom Ward Ed Timmer Glenn Kipfer Don Filter 

Feb 27 Joel Moore Richard Johnson Len Griffith Lon Coppernoll 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Monthly Publication of Janesville, WI    Blackhawk Golden “K” Kiwanis Club 
Post Office Box No. 2712                      www.kiwanisblackhawk.com 

Editor: Dave Peterson,  dapeterson@sbcglobal.net         

Meeting Each Wed:   9:30AM @ Sons of Norway Lodge,   418 W. Milwaukee St    Janesville, WI 
Wisconsin / Upper Michigan Governor:  Lynn Messer 

Division 3 Lt. Governor:  Gordon Drake 
 

OFFICERS 
President: Carl Cramer 
Past Pres: John Janes 
Pres. Elect: Glenn Disrude 
Vice Pres: Ron Shuler 
Treasurer: Will Reck 
Asst: Treas: John Sarnow 
Secretary: Paul Neitzel 
Asst. Sec. Ed Timmer 

DIRECTORS 

    2013 Dennis Schroeder 
  Len Griffith 

    2014 Robert Paull 
   

 2015 Glen Jablonka 
  Tom Ward 
  

“KIWANIS IS A GLOBAL ORGANIZATION OF VOLUNTEERS, DEDICATED TO CHANGING THE WORLD, 

ONE CHILD AND ONE COMMUNITY AT A TIME.” 

P R O G R A M S 

FEB  Chairs:  Curt Larson, John Nevins 

06 New Orleans Convention Carl Cramer 
  “Inside & Outside”    

13 Lessons from the Bench Judge James E.  Welker  

20 The New York 9/11 experience Zoe Woelky 

27 TBA TBA 
 

MAR 

06 Barn Quilt History in Rock Co. Jeanette Beard 

FEBRUARY   CLUB    CALENDAR 
 

06, 13, 20  .  .  .  . 9:30 Club Meeting @ S.O.N. 

06, 13, 20, 27  3:30 Builders Club @ Edison 

07, 08, 09  .  .  .  .  TOI – Community Sales 

11, 25  .  .  .  .  .  .   3:00 K-Kids @ Lincoln 

13  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 5:00 Valentine Dinner Party @ Elks Lodge 

27   .  .  .  .  .  .  . 8:30 Board Meeting @ S.O.N. 
    Committee Reports Due …..to Secretary 
    Smoke Signal Items Due .….to Editor 

 
   

SMOKE SIGNAL 

Take  Opportunities to  Influence  kids by supporting 

Truck  On  Ice fundraiser 
 

Please keep life simple for the TOI captains.  Remember to turn in all your guesses by 
Wednesday, February 6.  That keeps the playing field for guessing fair for everyone. 

There are no exceptions to that rule. 
 

To each of you who continue to volunteer annually to work 2 hour shifts for the Truck-On-Ice 
fundraiser, we extend a great Kiwanis THANK YOU! 
 

To each of you who purchase guesses for your children and grandchildren and great grandchildren, we 
extend a great Kiwanis THANK YOU! 
 

To the special members who wait and fill in the blanks on the sign up sheets in order to maintain a 
continuity of volunteers selling at outlets on various days, we extend a great Kiwanis THANK YOU! 
 

Will we reach our goal? Maybe or Maybe not. What we do know is that we continue to do what we can 
and that is all that is expected.  When we give $500 to a U/W Rock student the message it sends is; 

we care,  we care,  we care. 
 

Pete Kealey & Glen Jablonka      Ron Shuler 
    Co-Chairs,  Truck-On-Ice   Vice-President operations 
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VALENTINE PARTY     Wednesday, February 13th 

Janesville Elks Lodge 5:00 pm  -  Social Hour 
6:00 pm  -  Dinner 

 

Dinner will include roast beef and roast chicken. 
 

Cost is $20.00 / person 

 

 

SALVATION ARMY KETTLES   Chair: Bill Kealey 

Awards Banquet, Jan. 17, 2013 
 

Major Bob Fay and his wife Ruth hosted the awards 
banquet, where the chilli supper and desserts were 
outstanding.  The number 1 award this year went to the 
Vietnam Vets Club which took in $5,768, and our 
Golden K Kiwanis was in 2nd place with $5,040.  The 
Kiwanis Noon Club was in 10th place with $930.  One 
person alone, Ken 
Kunkle, took in 
$4,174 while 
some others 
collected 1 to 3 
thousand dollars 
each. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our president, Carl Cramer, accepted the award 
certificate on behalf of our club.  Others present from 
our club were Lucy Cramer, Rocke & Sue  Schroeder 
(14 hours each), Richard & Darleen Johnson (8 hours 
each), Bruce & Gerd Bell (2 hours each). 
 
When our $5,040 collection is divided by our total of 48 
Kettle hours, then our time works out be be $105 per 
hour.  The Salvation Army goal for this year was 
$325,000;  however, this was exceeded by 8.5%. 

 

BOARD of DIRECTORS  Meeting: 01-30-2013 

Members Present:  

President: Carl Cramer Directors: 
President Elect: Glenn Disrude Len Griffith (Abs) 

Vice President: Ron Shuler Rocke Schroeder (Ex.) 
Treasurer: Will Reck Robert Paull (Abs) 

Secretary: Paul Neitzel (Abs) Tom Ward 

Past President:: John Janes Glen Jablonka 

Asst. Secretary: Ed Timmer 
 

Others Present: Dave Peterson  
 

Call to order: at 8:30 a.m. by President Carl Cramer. 
The agenda was approved. 

 

Secretary’s Report:   
Secretary's Report was approved. 

 

Treasurer's Report: 
The treasurer’s report was distributed and approved. 

 

Correspondence:  
Carl read a letter about the District President’s project 
on autism, followed by discussion.  For information 
concerning Janesville, Glenn Disrude will contact the 
Janesville Public School to obtain a speaker.  The 
motion to table the discussion was approved. 

 

Old Business:  

• Club By-laws:  Carl Cramer reported the new 
format from International will not be processed until 
February.  Review is in process. 

• Update on Deceased Members Plaque:  No report 
due to Paul Neitzel being absent. 

• Truck-on Ice:  The date for putting the truck on the 
ice will be moved to February 5th, depending on the 
thickness of the ice. 

• Breakfast Club Funds:  The Board discussed the 
issue of funds now allocated to Breakfast Clubs 
which may no longer be needed for that purpose.  
No decision will be made until we know the results 
from the Truck-on-Ice fund raiser. 

New Business: 

• Financial Review:  Our Bylaws call for an annual 
audit.  What we do is actually a review, which is not 
as thorough.  It was moved to change the process 
to read “Annual Review”.  Motion approved. 

• Valentine’s Day Party:  Our annual Valentine’s Day 
party will be held at the Elk’s Club on February 13th.  
It will cost $20 per person. 

• Membership Recruitment:  The president discussed 
the need for ideas on recruiting new members. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:25 a.m. 

Submitted by:  Ed Timmer    
 

 

BLOOD MOBILE Co-Chairs:John Janes, Gordy Drake 
The American Red Cross Blood Mobile was held 
at Bethel Baptist on January 21st and 22nd.  We 
collected 52 pints on Monday and 50 more on 
Tuesday.  The goal was 55 pints each day!  
 

Due to a scheduling conflict, the next blood drive has 
been changed from New Life Assembly to Faith 
Lutheran Church on Mineral Point Ave.  The dates are 
April 15th and 16th.  
 

Six members of our club donated; 
 Maury Frey Gordy Drake Charlie Mowbray 
 Ron Shuler Gary Sullivan Paul Neitzel.   
 

A total of twenty-one club members helped in the 
donor room, the refreshment area, and as greeters. 

Thanks for all of the help! 

This Service Project was a total of 72 hours. 
 
 

 
 

! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! !  

Alert!     Alert!    Alert! 
Lily Day is fast approaching 

Save Saturday March 30th for Our Lily Day Project 
 

Lily Day Project is a Easter Seals Project which helps 
support Camp Wawbeek at Wisconsin Dells, 
Wisconsin.  Camp Wawbeek is an Easter Seals 
facility for handicapped children and adults. 
 

Our 10 business sites have been contacted to provide 
15 collection sites.  Please reserve Saturday March 
30th, for our Lily Day Project! 
 

Thanking you in advance, 
Curt Larson,  Lily Day Chairman 


